Campus Announcements for the week of 06/20/2005

Table of Contents

- 01. Administrative (dept moves/closes, employee info, Admin announcements)
- 1. LS Stockroom Inventory closure
- **02.** Hosp/HSC Admin Announcements
- 1. Division of Media Services change of service
- 03. Workshops/Courses/Training (work related; HR, EAP, DoIT, etc...)
- 1. Science and Research Awareness Series
- 2. Tutor Training Workshop
- 04. Conferences/Seminars/Lectures
- 1. Iraqi Labor Leaders Visit Stony Brook
- 2. Doctoral Defenses This Week.
- 06. Charitable (Habitat, Blood drives, Cats, etc...)
- 1. Please come help us continue our record Blood Drive 2004/2005 pace!
- 2. Can You Contribute 15 Minutes A Day To Help Feed Homeless Cats On Campus?
- 07. Entertainment (Sports, Movies, Events, etc...)
- 1. Department of Campus Recreation Badminton Tournament
- 2. 2005 Stony Brook University Boys Basketball Camp
- 3. Make plans! Visit stallercenter.com and stonybrookfilmfestival.com for entertainment. See our performance schedule and film festival program.
- 09. Research (Studies, Testing, etc...)
- 1. Are You Depressed? We Can Help!
- 2. Earn Money In Psychology Studies On Traits, Coping, And Problem Solving
- 10. Miscellaneous
- 1. Summer Camp at Stony Brook 632-4550 June 27 August 19, 2005

01. Administrative (dept moves/closes, employee info, Admin announcements)

1. LS Stockroom Inventory closure

Life Sciences Stockroom will be closed on June 30,2005 - Thursday, to perform our annual physical inventory.

Please plan accordingly.

Submitted by: Antonina O'Connell/CAS

02. Hosp/HSC Admin Announcements

1. Division of Media Services change of service

Commencing June 14, 2005, the Division of Media Services will no longer accept requests to process E-6 film. This service, long considered as fundamental to our client base is the last of our conventional services to be discontinued. The switch to a fully digital production environment represents a milestone for our service that has been building momentum since the late 80's. The cost of maintaining E-6 processing has-at long last-exceeded the revenue generated by service requests.

For those of you who still require E-6 processing & other wet lab processing, please contact: Color Images Laboratory, 10 Jefferson Avenue, St. James, NY, 631-584-5097

Finishing Touch, 20 Jones Street, East Setauket, NY, 631-751-8757

Both accept purchase requisitions from SUNYSB

Medical Photography will continue to serve our clients with high quality digital imaging. Please visit our webpage for a full description of our services and contact information.

http://www.uhmc.sunysb.edu/mediasvs/Pages/p_main.html

Submitted by: Beth Cohen/UHMC

03. Workshops/Courses/Training (work related; HR, EAP, DoIT, etc...)

1. Science and Research Awareness Series

Summer Science and Research Awareness Series

Objective of the Series: This lecture and workshop series is designed to bring awareness on

different aspects of basic, clinical and translational sciences. Several faculty and staff of the SUNY medical School will be participating in this program consisting of lectures, expert's views, video workshops and hands-on-workshops.

Please click on the following link for a detailed final program of the series. http://anes.anesthes.sunysb.edu/teaching/sas.html

http://anes.anesthes.sunysb.edu/teaching/sas.html

Submitted by: Srinivas Pentyala/UHMC

2. Tutor Training Workshop

The Adult Literacy Center at Stony Brook is seeking volunteer tutors to tutor individuals on basic literacy and english speaking skills. The only requirement for volunteering is that you have a high school degree. In order to become a volunteer, you need to attend a tutor training workshop. The dates are as follows: September 22, 29, Oct. 6, 13, 20, 27, November 3, 17, 2005 (must attend all sessions)

Time of all sessions: 5:30pm-8:30pm

Workshop held on campus for your convenience!

This workshop fills up quickly, so please contact Cindy Brodsky, Literacy Coordinator, @ 444-5272 if you would be interested in learning more about this program.

Submitted by: Cindy Brodsky/Admin

04. Conferences/Seminars/Lectures

1. Iraqi Labor Leaders Visit Stony Brook

Hear two leaders of the Iraqi Federation of Trade Unions talk about: day-to-day life for working people in Iraq; their fight for free and independent unions; their opposition to privatization; and their movement to develop a strong, secular, civil society.

Thursday, June 23, 4:00 pm, Wang Center Lecture Hall 2

Sponsored by: UUP Stony Brook Chapter, US Labor Against the War, The Center for Study of Working Class Life

Submitted by: Sara Lutterbie/CAS

2. Doctoral Defenses This Week.

Please click on the URL below to see this week's Doctoral Defences

http://www.grad.sunysb.edu/ddd/weekly.html

Submitted by: Fernando Cuenca/GST

06. Charitable (Habitat, Blood drives, Cats, etc...)

1. Please come help us continue our record Blood Drive 2004/2005 pace!

Thank you for the great success of the April Blood Drive. This record-breaking drive resulted in a two day total of 324 Donors and 258 pints!!

We want to thank all those who participated and encourage the Campus Community to join us Tuesday, June 21st at SAC Ballroom A from 11am to 4:30pm and Wednesday, June 22nd at SAC Art Gallery from 11am to 4:30pm.

Please come and help us continue our record Blood Drive 2004/2005 pace!!

http://naples.cc.sunysb.edu/Pres/blooddrive.nsf

Submitted by: Carl Hanes/Pres

2. Can You Contribute 15 Minutes A Day To Help Feed Homeless Cats On Campus?

The SBU Cat Network works to humanely trap, neuter, vaccinate, and care for the many feral cats that live on campus. We need additional help maintaining feeding stations all over campus during the summer when students leave campus. Food is provided, all you need to do is distribute it daily. If you're interested, please contact Nancy Franklin (nancy.franklin@sunysb.edu).

Submitted by: Anne Moyer/CAS

07. Entertainment (Sports, Movies, Events, etc...)

1. Department of Campus Recreation Badminton Tournament

The Department of Campus Recreation is now accepting registration for our one-day Badminton (Singles) Tournament to be held on Wednesday, July 13th. Tournament will run from 5:15pm - 8:30pm in the Pritchard Gymnasium. Registration Fee is \$10.00. All games will be played in one night. Registration deadline is July 11th. Only students, faculty & staff of the University are eligible to participate. For more information or to register, please contact Marie Turchiano @ 632-4145.

Submitted by: Marie Turchiano/CAS

2. 2005 Stony Brook University Boys Basketball Camp

The Stony Brook Men's Basketball staff is running 2 weeks of basketball camp this summer for boys ages 8-16. The weeks of camp are July 11-July 15 and July 25-July 29. Camp will be from

9 a.m. to 4 p.m. and the cost is \$285. per week. If anyone is interested please contact Dan Rickard at 632-4498 or by email daniel.rickard@stonybrook.edu or Mary Scully at 632-4583 or by email mary.scully@stonybrook.edu. The application is available online at www.goseawolves.org.

Submitted by: Daniel Rickard/Pres

3. Make plans! Visit stallercenter.com and stonybrookfilmfestival.com for entertainment. See our performance schedule and film festival program.

Staller Center's performance season begins in October 2005 and our season brochure is available. Purchase tickets online or request a brochure. University employees receive a \$3.00 discount off the full-ticket price with a valid ID when tickets are purchased at the Staller Center Box Office (except for "Not Just for Kids" tickets). Box office hours are 12 noon to 6 pm Monday to Saturday.

The Stony Brook Film Festival celebrates its tenth year, July 20-31. A film festival pass good for all movies is \$45. The festival presents Independent films from around the world, including shorts, premieres, and films in competition. Individual tickets go on sale Monday, July 11, by phone, at the Box Office or online.

http://stallercenter.com

Submitted by: Julie Greene/CAS

09. Research (Studies, Testing, etc...)

1. Are You Depressed? We Can Help!

The Department of Psychology at Stony Brook University is conducting up to a 6 month clinical trial involving medication with all participants and the addition of psychotherapy with some. Must be willing to travel up to two times a week for up to 3 months to the site and be available late afternoons/early evenings. If you have been feeling depressed (sad, down) most of the time for at least two years, you may be eligible to participate. All evaluations and treatments will be provided free of charge. If interested, please e-mail PsychDRC@notes.cc.sunysb.edu with your name, numbers, and the best times to reach you or call 631-632-6381 with the same and we will get back to you as soon as we can. All information will be kept strictly confidential.

Submitted by: Laura Klein/CAS

2. Earn Money In Psychology Studies On Traits, Coping, And Problem Solving

Participate in an experiment involving filling out questionnaires and doing computer-based problem-solving tasks. If you are 18 years or older, you may be eligible to participate in this study.

To find out more, call 632-7811.

Submitted by: Anne Moyer/CAS

10. Miscellaneous

1. Summer Camp at Stony Brook 632-4550 June 27 - August 19, 2005

Think of the warm days of summer, ice cream and children giggling! Our Summer Day Camp combines a special mixture of recreational and educational activities for children between the ages of 5-12. Join us in an adventurous camp experience that will mesmerize your child! Tuition includes provision of a camp T-shirt, as well as a hot lunch and snack each day. A 10% discount on tuition is given to all Stony Brook staff members.

http://www.stonybrook.edu/daycamp

Submitted by: Janice Maggio/Pres

2. Summer Youth Volunteer Opportunities

The Long Island State Veterans Home is taking applicants for our Junior Summer Volunteer Program. The volunteers will be assisting our Recreation Department with their many fun activities. Various days and times available. Volunteers must be 14-17 years old and be able to volunteer at least 20 hours throughout the summer. Orientation is being held on Tuesday, June 28 (Attendance is mandatory to participate). Call or email for details.

Submitted by: Susan Helmus/LISVH